# **Wrightsboro Elementary Specialists Newsletter**

### Physical Education with Coach B

Welcome back! 2025 2026

- I hope everyone had a great summer break, full of rest and relaxation. But I do hope everyone got plenty of outside play time and exercise. What did you do? Play on a soccer team or on a baseball team? Maybe you went kayaking. Did you run a 5k or go biking? Swimming perhaps? Let me know!
- During the first 9 weeks of our new school year we will be learning about and playing soccer, pickleball, and do our beginning-of-the-year physical fitness
- Just a reminder, we may be outside for class. Please dress accordingly. It may be hot
- Proper footwear during PE is very important! The protection and safety of our scholars is first and foremost. Please, NO Crocs, Flops, Sandals, Heels or Boots in



#### Media Center with Mrs. Poe

As the first day of school for students rapidly approaches, I am frantically preparing a number of new books for circulation. I can hardly wait to check them out to students! Every class visits the library once a week for a lesson and/or read-aloud and to check out books.

When we aren't reading, you will find classes learning the ins and outs of digital citizenship with Neptune Navigate. Students will also continue to learn how to effectively select "just right" books, how the library is organized, how to use our online catalog to search for books, and how to evaluate information sources.

Several students expressed interest in participating in Battle of the Books this year. I am in the process of getting copies of this year's titles and will post updated information soon.

Number of borrowed books allowed: Kindergarten-1 1st-5th grade-2

Students are limited to one graphic novel checked out at a time.

Students must return books before more books can be borrowed.

While we cover numerous topics and learn new skills in media, I like to emphasize "just for fun." . Why? Because recreational reading benefits students academically and socially. Students may visit the media center from 7:15-7:45 for open checkout with teacher permission.

# Music with Mrs. Schulte

Welcome back Cool Cats!

We are so excited to get started with our 2025-2026 school year. This year our music program will be expanding to include more opportunities for students to shine. Stay tuned for updates on upcoming concerts and performances!



Mrs. Schulte's Music Notes Email Mrs. Schulte

## Art with Mrs. Mueller

In art class, we are celebrating Winter and the New Year. We will explore creating masterpieces using our names.

- K We are creating celebration fireworks with paint, making confetti sculptures and making snakes in the grass for the Lunar New Year.
- 1st and 2nd grades we are creating winter landscapes with birds and making line snakes for the Year of the Snake 2025.
- o 3rd Grade will be making birds eye view snowman and origami snakes for the Lunar New Year.
- 4th will create Aurora Borealis Northern Lights, symmetrical snowflakes and origami snakes.
- 5th is wrapping up creating Radial Symmetry Sculptures.

Please follow our school art page on Facebook. Search **Wrightsboro Elementary Visual Arts** to check out what we are making in class.